The Site of the Wesleyan Chapel c2010

The New Wesleyan Chapel

The foundation Stone of the new Wesleyan Chapel was laid on Monday afternoon. The proceedings
were conducted by the Rev. T. H. Lomas, and the stones were laid by the following ladies, Mrs. E.
Usher, Miss Dyer for Mrs. J. Usher, Mrs. Ball and Miss Bowyer. Donations to the amount of £21 16s,
were placed upon the stones by these ladies. An address was then given by the Rev. G. Bowden,
D.D., of Bath. A large number subsequently sat down to tea in the schoolroom and this was followed
by a public meeting. The new Chapel is to be built on the old site, of Bath stone, and will be of Gothic
design. It will be capable of seating 250 besides school children in the galleries,. The cost will be
£400.
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